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PTHS D209 REAFFIRMS STATUS AS A WELCOMING AND SAFE 
DISTRICT FOR ALL STUDENTS AMID ICE DEPORTATION RAIDS 
 
PROVISO TOWNSHIP – In response to the recent announcements regarding targeted deportation raids by Immigration 
Customs Enforcement (ICE), Proviso Township High Schools District 209 (PTHS D209) has taken actionable steps to 
continue to support its diverse student population. 
 
In the coming days, Superintendent Jesse J. Rodriguez will provide resources to principals, students and families on how 
to prepare when ICE detains and deports members of the immigrant community and how to deal with the anxiety that 
comes as a result of such a tragic event.  
 
“I want to ensure our communities that PTHS D209 continues to hold its status as a welcoming and safe district for ALL 
students,” said Board President Ned Wagner. “We do understand that in order for students to learn, they have to feel 
safe.”   
 
PTHS D209 has established a partnership with PASO (West Suburban Action Project) that empowers students, families, 
and communities by provide community-based services throughout the year. The most recent event hosted by PASO was 
a “Know Your Rights” workshop that took place in June at the PTHS D209 District Office. PTHS D209 and PASO will 
be hosting additional workshops in the coming days. 
 
“As we work to empower all students to become leaders in our community, our Board of Education and District leaders 
are committed to staying strong for our students and families as we provide comfort and reassurance to help them stay 
focused on learning through leadership, research, and service,” said Superintendent Rodriguez.  
 
Superintendent Rodriguez stands firm on protecting a public-school system that will strengthen America by protecting the 
best interest for a significant portion of the student population and building on the policies already in place.   
 
“In moments like this we’ll be known by our humanity and commitment to service as shown in our mission.  As an 
organization we are known for reaching out and supporting that those who are suffering a trauma and we do it with an 
open heart and mind as per policy and to the extent of the law,” said Superintendent Rodriguez. 
 
PTHS D209 welcomes all students and families regardless of their citizenship, immigration status, or background and its 
faculty and staff is committed to the physical safety and emotional well-being of all students. 
 
 

RESOLUTION REAFIIRMING PTHS D209 AS A WELCOMING AND SAFE DISTRICT FOR  
ALL STUDENTS 

### 
“ONE TEAM, ONE GOAL, ONE PROVISO” 
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